Francis Drake and the Voyage of The Golden Hind

During the reign of Queen Elizabeth I, many important voyages of discovery were made by sailors in search of new routes, new lands to conquer and treasure to plunder. One of these voyages was made by an English sailor, Francis Drake, in his ship The Golden Hind. 

On 13 December 1577 Francis Drake set out from England with five ships. He sailed across the Atlantic Ocean until he reached the coast of South America. The voyage was full of danger and some of the ships were not strong enough, so after some months Drake abandoned two of the ships and continued with just three. 

Drake’s own ship was originally called The Pelican, but on the voyage he decided to rename it The Golden Hind. 

Nearly a year after leaving England, Drake found a way to reach the Pacific Ocean, through a passage called the Straits of Magellan. Unfortunately, when they reached the Pacific Ocean the ships found themselves in great danger from a terrible storm. The seas were so fierce that one of the ships was destroyed. 

After two months the storm came to an end and Drake was able to head northwards along the coast of South America. The ships were now passing through waters that were usually used by Spanish ships, but those ships did not normally meet any enemies there and so Drake was easily able to attack and capture the Spanish ships. Many of them were laden with treasure, which Drake happily seized. 

At last Drake’s voyage took him almost to the top of North America where he found a harbour in which he could carry out some repairs to The Golden Hind. Once the ship was ready again Drake sailed westwards across the Pacific and into the Indian Ocean. From there he could sail into the Atlantic and then head back to England. 

He arrived home in September 1580. His voyage had lasted nearly three years and he was the first English sailor to lead a voyage that went right the way around the world.
